January Dam(s) Update

Sanford and Upper Dams - DR-4393 #68141

.

- City submitted revised SOW's to FEMA showing proposed "mitigation" related costs per FEMA's request on 12/4.
- City sent letter to Fed/State delegation on 12/8 protesting FEMA decision to no longer accept NC "codes & standards" for dam repairs statewide.
- 12/18 the City received ten (10) responses to 11/11 RFQ solicitation for contractors to bid on the project.
- FEMA/CRC on 12/22 responded to City seeking "cost observations" on City's submittal of proposed costs.
- Engineers have been preparing a response to request and will be submitting this week.
- 90% drawings to be submitted to NC Dam Safety 1/15.
- North Lake Dam and Pine Lake Dam DR-4393 #126563
 - 9/1/20 FEMA HQ Ruling on Codes/Standards, waiting clarification on implications of this decision as is directly related to this project. Waiting Clarification to proposed tasks beyond replacement of Water Control Structure.

